
 

 

 

PULSE: THE COLORADO HEALTH FOUNDATION POLL 
 

Hunger continues to be a prominent concern for Coloradans.  
Coloradans of color experience higher rates of food insecurity 
and impacts are felt unequally around the state.  
 

 For complete results, including an interactive data dashboard, visit COPulsePoll.org. 

 
The Colorado Health Foundation is a nonprofit, nonpartisan organization bringing health 
in reach for all Coloradans by engaging closely with communities across the state 
through investing, policy advocacy and research. We believe in listening first to 
understand the experiences and priorities of those who call Colorado “home.” That is 
why we conduct an annual poll to understand the perspectives and concerns of 
Coloradans around the state.   
 
According to findings from the fourth annual Pulse Poll, the cost of living and worries 
about housing affordability dominate the list of concerns for most Coloradans in 
2023. A bipartisan team of researchers collected responses from 2,639 Coloradans 
between April 8 - May 3, 2023, showed persistently high living costs and housing 
affordability are presenting a ripple effect across multiple aspects of daily life and fueling 
worries for the state’s future generations. 
 
While hunger and food Insecurity wasn’t the top headline of 2023, it remains among 
the top concerns on the minds of Coloradans. 

● 43% of Coloradans indicate that hunger is an “extremely” or “very serious” 
problem facing Colorado. This represents a 3% increase from 2022. 

● More than one-third of Coloradans are worried about affording food. 
● Coloradans of color continue to express more concern than White Coloradans 

about food insecurity 
● Latino and Native American respondents and those with incomes under $50,000 

are especially concerned about food insecurity. 
● Residents of Pueblo County are more worried about affording food than others. 
● More than one in 10 have skipped meals in the last 12 months because they 

couldn’t afford food. 
● Three-quarters of Coloradans say making it easier for low-income people to 

enroll in safety net programs will be effective in addressing the cost of living. 
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